

# Ron Middleton Missions Outreach

## REACHING OUT TO FULFILL THE GREAT COMMISSION

A BAPTIST CHURCH PLANTING MINISTRY

Evangelist Craig Bryan Founder

December 2021

Pastor Billy Sechrist Sending Church Pastor





"And we know that all things work together for good to them that love God, to them who are called according to his purpose." Romans 8:28 We are so thankful to be working together to plant new churches and spread the Gospel. We are excited to start supporting three new church plants in America! Bro. Stephen Dice (left) has started the Grace Baptist Church in Carmi, IL. He has found the building he believes the Lord would have him use and is praying for his first meeting to held there in January.

We now support Bro. James Young (right). He is starting the Living Hope Baptist Church in Jasper, IN. Bro. Young has found an empty store front he feels would be a good fit to use as his church. He is praying all goes well with permits and zoning so remodeling can begin. God is al-

ready working in his ministry by sending people who are excited about the new church coming to their county.

We have started support to Bro. Jeff Walters in Mesquite, TX. Bro. Walters goes in to the inner city areas of Dallas and Fort Forth to start churches. The areas he will reach can sometimes be forgotten because of the conditions and crime.

God is growing the Outreach in so many ways!





There are exciting things happening with our National Pastors as well. We welcomed Pastor Ngoun Sang and his family to the Outreach team. He pastors the Somrong Baptist Church in Cambodia. He had the honor of baptizing 11 during one Sunday service. Please be in prayer for Bro. Painter. He and his wife have had health issues, but we praise the Lord they are doing well and will hopefully be back in Thailand soon. Please pray for Bro. Rick Martin and his wife. Mrs. Becky has also had some health



issues and would appreciate our prayers. He is rejoicing how the Lord is using the graduates of the Iloilo Baptist College in the Philippines to plant new churches and start daytime Bible Colleges. The church was blessed to have 20,000 bibles donated. They were able to pass out bibles this month and spread the Gospel. It is a blessing to see God work in the ministry he and his wife started so long ago.

Bro. Robert Mickey, in Kenya, held his 22nd Faith Promise Missions Conference this past month. He was blessed to have a couple from his church surrender to the Lord's will of becoming missionaries to Rawanda. Covid restrictions have hindered the foreign countries for quite a while. It is a blessing to see the Pastors be able to to hold in person services and go out door to door soulwinning.

Bro. Mark Holmes sent updated pictures of the college dorms being constructed. The Outreach has been honored to help with this project. We are looking forward to its completion. The extra dorms will allow more students, more students become more graduates who can go out and plant new churches.

Please keep all of our Pastors in your prayers. The job they are doing for the Lord is amazing. The hard work and dedication is paying off through souls saved and lives changed.



## **ORPHANAGE UPDATE**



All is going well at the Baptist Heritage Children & Aged Harbour. Bro. Bryan found them in good health during his visit last month. Which is a blessing with the various diseases they face. Please be in continued prayer for them and for the Boan Pa Deng Children's Shelters in Thailand and Burma.

### THANK YOU

We thank everyone who has supported and prayed for the Outreach throughout 2021! We could not have reached over one million souls without all of our team working together. We look forward to seeing what God does in 2022! Please continue to pray and support us as we strive to reach the world for the Lord!

### OUR TEAM GETTING THE JOB DONE

1,033,250 Souls Saved~72,032 Baptized~81 Churches Started~88 Missionaries Supported~3 Orphanages